

STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

February 10, 2021

Alex Murshteyn Site Acquisition Consultant Centerline Communications 750 West Center Street, Suite 301 West Bridgewater, MA 02379 amurshteyn@clinellc.com

RE: **EM-VER-049-180731** – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 77 Town Farm Road, Enfield, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Murshteyn

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated February 2, 2021, submitted on behalf of Verizon, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction for the above-referenced exempt modification.

The Council hereby denies the request for an extension of time to modify the facility. Pursuant to Conditions 5 and 6 of the Council's decision letter dated August 20, 2018 for the exempt modification request, the Council's approval of the modification expired on August 20, 2019 and the applicant did not submit a request for an extension at least 60 days prior to the expiration.

Any modifications to this facility will require explicit notice to the Council pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73 and a filing fee.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

s/Melanie A. Bachman

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/laf



750 West Center Street, Suite 301 West Bridgewater, MA 02379

781.713.4725

Alex Murshteyn Site Acquisition Consultant 750 West Center St, Suite 301 West Bridgewater, MA 02379 Work: 508-821-0159 amurshteyn@clinellc.com

February 2, 2021

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06501

RE:

EM-VER-049-180731 – 77 Town Farm Road, Enfield, Connecticut

EM-VER-064-181023 - 305 West Service Road, Hartford, Connecticut

Construction Activity Delayed

Dear Ms. Bachman:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity associated with the above-referenced Cello Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless telecommunications facilities has been delayed due to unforeseen circumstances. Please allow the two acknowledgments noted above to be renewed. Verizon Wireless will endeavor to complete all work within the updated time frame.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding these facilities, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Alex Murshteyn

Copy to:

Peter Fales